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CHAIRMAN S REPORT

  

Hi everyone and a Happy New Year.   I think I speak for everyone 
when I say that I am fed up with this cold weather and I hope that by 
the time you receive this newsletter the weather may have changed 
a bit for the warmer.    

The carol singing in December was great fun, some of you walked 
around the village singing and others met in the White Beare for a 
sing song in the snug.  The Pear Tree had a very successful day 
with the Judy Woods Walk in-between Christmas and NewYear. This 
is an annual event and seems to get bigger each year.    

I have been asked to hold another Clothes Sale.  It was a huge 
success 3 years ago and raised £700.  This year it is to be on May 
22nd from 11am until 3pm we will be setting up on the 21st May 
from 2pm.  If you or any of your friends have clothing, accessories, 
in fact anything  that is good for resale then will you donate it to 
us.  The money we make is half for the village and the other half for 
Wish House which is dedicated to brightening up the lives of 
terminally ill children by making their wishes come true. Just 
telephone me and I will arrange collection. 01274 602679    

Lastly, there are three horses grazing in the May Fields. They have 
a perfect right to be there.  The stile at the far end by 'Billy Woods' 
has been destroyed,  the barbed wire along the hedge at the side 
where the stile was has been cut, making it so that the horses 
cannot (at the moment) graze in the bottom fields because they 
could get out and very easily stray onto the road  Two other stiles 
have also been destroyed.   

If that isn't enough, some people who live around the edge of the 
May Fields have been dumping rubbish, i.e. garden waste, food 
waste and even disposing of Christmas Wreaths (plastic does not 
break down) This is called Fly Tipping and it is against the law. 
Environmental Health and the Police are aware of what has been 
happening. 



 
I can't believe that people in this village dump their rubbish on 
land that does not belong to them when we have a perfectly good 
refuse collection service and a super tip in Brighouse.     

It seems that whilst we have had snow on the pavements 
some dog owners have allowed their dogs to make an awful 
mess on the pavements. Both sides of the road are a disgrace. If 
you see anyone allowing their dog to mess, please inform the 
dog warden in Halifax.    

It is possible that at the next Residents' Meeting on March 9th we 
may have Rachel Finney from the Public Footpaths department 
to visit us; this is to be confirmed. If you are interested keep your 
eye on the notice board or web site near the time.          

Wendy Ramsden    Chairman.     

GREENS & COMMONS

 

As there have been no objections to the last set of proposals for 
Greens protection, the Greens working Party are putting together 
a planning application to the Planning Inspectorate. 

                                                                    Tony Hillam 

COFFEE AFTERNOON

 

This still flourishes and we are open from 2 p.m. to 3.30 p.m. 
There is always a friendly welcome, and thanks go to all who 
help to serve each week.  

But if you think you could give a small amount of time and go on 
the rota  we should be very grateful.   It is not hard work and it 
means only once every six weeks to help. 

CAROL SINGING

 

in December raised £60 for Bradford Soup 
Run. It was a very cold night and we were glad to return to the 
hall for refreshments, where a very young songster sang a 
school carol to us all .                                          Beattie Horsfall 
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